
Diane Votino 
Sr. Tariff & Compliance Analyst 
106 East Second Street 
Davenport, IA 52808 
563-333-8382 Telephone
Diane.Votino@midamerican.com

September 9, 2021 VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Patricia Van Gerpen 

Executive Director 

South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 

500 East Capitol Avenue 

Pierre, South Dakota 57501-5070 

RE: Docket No. EL21-024 

Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 

MidAmerican Energy Company (MidAmerican) transmits the accompanying electric tariff 

sheets for filing. 

South Dakota Electric Tariff Schedule No. 2: 

Section No. 3: 

2nd Revised Sheet No. 55 Canceling 1st Revised Sheet No. 55 

2nd Revised Sheet No. 58 Canceling 1st Revised Sheet No. 58 

Effective: September 30, 2021 

On August 23, 2021, MidAmerican submitted a tariff filing to propose a number of minor 

“housekeeping” changes to its electric tariff. That filing was identified by the South Dakota 

Public Utilities Commission (Commission) as Docket No. EL21-024. As part of that filing, 

MidAmerican had proposed to revise the availability requirements of Rates GET and GDT to 

specify the customer’s demand must be less than 200 kW. This would have made the 

availability requirements of Rates GET and GDT consistent with the availability requirements 

of Rates GE and GD. However, after additional research, MidAmerican has determined that 

these changes would negatively impact at least six existing customers on Rates GET and GDT 

as their demand is slightly over 200 kW and therefore, they would no longer qualify for their 

current rate. MidAmerican conducted a rate comparison and found that these customers would 

experience a substantial rate increase if they were now forced to a different rate based on this 

proposed tariff change. Given this additional research and discussions with Commission staff, 

MidAmerican has decided to forego the proposed changes to the “AVAILABLE” section on 

Sheet Nos. 55 and 58 of Section No. 3. The two tariff sheets being submitted with this filing are 

intended to replace the corresponding tariff sheets initially filed on August 23, 2021. All other 

tariff sheets filed on August 23, 2021 remain unchanged. 

MidAmerican submits this filing pursuant to South Dakota Administrative Rule 20:10:13:10 

and respectfully requests an approval date of September 30, 2021. 



 

 

Please contact me if you have any questions.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

/s/ Diane Votino 

 

Diane Votino 

Senior Tariff and Compliance Analyst 

 

Attachments 




